

"Hounds Please"

June 2022 Newsletter



Summertime in Hunt Country

Welcome to the 94th season of The Metamora Hunt. We have been working

hard behind the scenes to keep horse country alive – maintaining trails, cleaning up our neighborhood with the annual Earth Day Clean-up, and gathering with our membership community. Our "public" season is about to start full swing with the Summer Hunter Pace on Saturday, July 9th. We are grateful to have the support of our immediate community and landowners who make help keep this sport robust. To keep up with our calendar of events please visit www.metamorahunt.com. We welcome questions, visitors, volunteers and new members! Please feel free to reach out to any board member or staff.



Summer Hunter Pace

Saturday, July 9th

Crescent Ridge Farm

5128 Barber Rd., Metamora

Round up your friends and horses! Ride English or Western. This will be a pleasant ride, at your own pace, through scenic Metamora horse country in teams of 2 - 4 riders. No jumping is required. If you do not have a team, we will make one for you.

Teams opting to compete for the fastest time depart between 8:00 am and 8:30 am. 1st through 6th place ribbons will be awarded to the teams with the fastest times.

Teams riding at their own pace depart between 8:30 am to 12:30 pm.

1st through 6th place ribbons will be awarded to the teams closest to optimum time (this is intended to simulate the pace of a real foxhunt).

Registration: the 2022 Summer Hunter Pace Entry Form and the Metamora Hunt Release and Hold Harmless Agreement are available at www.metamorahunt.com on FORMS/RESOURCES, or the forms can be obtained at the event. Each rider must sign a Release and Hold Harmless Agreement. Bring filled out and signed forms and entry fees with you to the event.

Payment by either cash or check payable to: Metamora Hunt. Fee: \$45 per adult; \$35 per junior (17 and under).

John Mandich: johnmandich@comcast.net or (248) 990-1910

RIDERS MUST WEAR PROTECTIVE HEADGEAR!

Calendar of Events

Hunt Sponsored Events



Trail Trimming Work Days

Select Saturdays in May, June, July, and August.

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 810-678-8384

Ken Matheis MFH: 248-431-4093

Debbie Pace, MFH: 810-678-8762



Roading with the Hounds

Wednesdays and Saturdays for riding members. Meet at the kennels gam.

Details are available on **Hunt Kennel's telephone on Fridays at 810-678-2711**



Summer Hunter Pace

July 9, 2022



Landowners Picnic

July 16, 2022

Contact John Mandich: 248-990-1910





Youth Hunt

August 1, 2022

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 810-678-8384, Ken Matheis, MFH: 248-431-4093, Debbie Pace, MFH: 810-678-8762



Stable Tour

August 14, 2022

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 586-381-8834



Start of Informal Hunting

August 17, 2022

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 810-678-8384 Ken Matheis, MFH: 248-431-4093 Debbie Pace, MFH: 810-678-8762



Fall Hunter Pace

September 25, 2022

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 810-678-8384 Ken Matheis, MFH: 248-431-4093 Debbie Pace, MFH: 810-678-8762



Hunter Trials
TBD

Debbie Pace: 586-713-1640

Fox Hunters Weekend
TBD

Contact: Joe Maday, MFH: 810-678-8384 Ken Matheis, MFH: 248-431-4093 Debbie Pace, MFH: 810-678-8762



Hay for Sale

We will be cutting hay soon! If you are interested in pre-ordering, please contact Ken Matheis at 248-431-4093

Pony Club News



Hello Everyone 🕹

Metamora Hunt II Pony Club has started its Rally season!! After many weeks of preparation, on May 22nd we had two teams attend Eventing Rally. It was held at Revel Run in Chelsea Michigan. Both Teams came home with Ribbons and we Even were able to hold on to the Sharlee Lowe perpetual Eventing trophy!! Our team "Can't rain Us in" led by captain Galina Kuzara took First over all to obtain that Trophy! "Never out Foxed" lead by Captain Ella Spiers and Stable Manager Moriah Orlando brought home First in Horse Management!!

It is with great sadness that I share the loss of one of our members Father. Jim McMillan father of Chelsea and dear Husband of Michele passed away on Memorial Day. Our deepest condolences and continued prayers for that family.

Metamora Hunt II will be attending Mega Rally in Albion Michigan the weekend of June 24th -26th. This Rally is a combined two day Rally, with both Dressage and Show Jumping. It's held at the beautiful Nancy G Held equestrian center, spectators are always welcome!

We would like to again thank all those who continue to Support our club with Bottle donations...you are making a difference!!

Until we meet again, enjoy the Beautiful country side we share, take time to pay attention to the things that really matter and ride safe!

Mary Orlando DC

MHIIPC



Our Affiliates



















If you have any questions please contact us.

Honorary Secretary:

Carole Beckett: 248-417-1639 metamorahuntsec@gmail.com

Masters of Fox Hounds

Mr. Joe Maday: 586-381-8834 Mr. Ken Matheis: 248.431.4093 Mrs. Deborah Bates Pace: 810.678.8762

Hunts go out every Wednesday, and Saturday mid- August to mid-January weather permitting. Please contact metamorahuntsec@gmail.com for a complete list of locations, dates, and times.

Always call the Hunt Hotline: 810.678.2711

for weather or information updates on any Hunt-related event.

Copyright © 2022 The Metamora Hunt, All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in via our website.

Our mailing address is:

The Metamora Hunt

2212 E Brocker Rd Metamora, MI 48455-9790

Add us to your address book

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.